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Diane Dyson’e article Double Jeopardy for Poorer Schools in TDSB School Closing Process is an excellent analysis of the pattern the Accommodation Review Committee process has taken so far in Toronto schools.  It may well continue with a new round of A.R.C.s and their attendant school closings scheduled to begin in 2011.  The first two A.R.C.s of 2011were officially launched in a private session of the newly elected Board of Trustees on Dec. 15th and passed without discussion later in the evening during the public part of the meeting.   The dates for their public meetings will soon be posted on the Better Schools Brighter Futures pages of the TDSB website.  

One A.R.C. involves nine downtown schools in Ward 14.  Most are in some of the lower income neighbourhoods along the Parliament St. corridor of the city.  The other is in Rexdale in Ward 1 and involves five schools, four are middle schools and one is a junior elementary school- all but one are clustered in a concentration of very low income neighbourhoods around Martin Grove and Finch.   In both A.R.C.s there are schools under review serving some of the very poorest and neediest communities in the whole city.

Until the A.R.C.s are actually underway and the “options” are presented to the communities, no one knows for sure if the pattern established in the previous round of A.R.C.s is going to be repeated but the framework is certainly there.  Once again schools in the poorer communities in the city have been chosen for review.  One or two wealthier communities are in the mix but only time will tell- and not much time- whose school will be targeted for closure.
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